




CHURCH COUNCIL

Mon. SEPT 11, 2023

Present: Rev. Kendell, Connie Wiersma, Bruce Morris, Jill Sanderson, Josephine Navarro, Todd

Campbell, Mary Lou Behring and Connie Tronnes. Connie called the meeting to order and

Kendell had a moment of silence remembering 911, followed by prayer. The minutes from the

last meeting were reviewed. Bruce moved to accept the minutes; Todd seconded it. Motion

passed.

CONGREGATIONAL TIME: Josephine stated that the piano that is being donated by Holly Gould

/Margret Hawkins will be moved to the church by Adam Gould and a friend in a few weeks. A

discussion was had about moving the other piano downstairs. Josephine will take care of

arranging that. She asked if the money we have raised toward a piano could be used to tune the

new one before Christmas. She thinks a special thank you concert to the families would be a nice

tribute as well as a nice note of thanks. Connie Tronnes asked about the outdated bibles in the

pews. She is hoping to use some memorial money to buy new ones. Bruce will look into it. She

also expressed interest in getting a screen for the front of the church as well as trying to bring in

new members. These are things the council has been working on in hopes of some resolution

soon.

MINISTERS REPORT: Kendell spoke of some great moments during worship. He is thankful for all

the children being back for Sunday school and sharing children’s message with them. Also, for

the special music that will happen the 17th! Along with Kendell’s last Sunday on Oct. 1st it will be

Worldwide communion. We are in hopes of Rachel Bauman being with us for the Liturgy of

release, if her duties allow it. If not someone else from the conference office will be here.

Kendell is expecting the UCC to have special offerings for the disaster in Morrocco as well as a

new respite program for dementia patients. There will also be special offerings for Neighbors in

need as well as our obligation for our Jams student!

KATHLEEN/ COMMUNICATION: Kathleen stated she left the meals on wheels folder for us. She

is hoping for a letter of transition from the council for Kendell in the next newsletter. She stated

that it is hard to put out our call for new office staff when we are up in the air about an

interim/settled pastor. Bruce suggested we line up pulpit supply for about 4 weeks out so we

know we will have a pastor. Mary Lou will reach out to the conference for a recent supply list.

USHERS: There are sign up sheets up stairs for people to volunteer. Mary Lou will revise an

usher duty list.

DIACONATE: Communion will remain the first Sunday of each month.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: The first week of Sunday school was successful. Oct 8 there will be a

special activity during class. There will be a water walk which will be a meaningful task to teach



about poor countries that do not have running water. The Christmas pageant will be held Dec.

17th during worship. Josephine will help with music.

TRUSTEES: Still looking into a tablet of some kind for our FB live. The carpeting on the front

steps as well as the stairs coming in the front door will be moved up the needs list as they are

progressively getting worse. The hedge project in front has been completed, still waiting on a

bill. Tracy will speak with our neighbor at the Venue about the dumpster as well as other objects

in our driveway.

TREASURES REPORT: Our income is ahead of budget. There was a budgeted transfer in August.

Respectfully submitted

Mary Lou Behring


